
Legal Department 

 

August 16, 2016 
 

Barcy F. McNeal 
Docketing Division Chief 
Public Utilities Commission of Ohio 
180 East Broad Street 
Columbus Ohio  43215-3793 
 

Re: In the Matter of the Application Not For an Increase in 
Rates Pursuant to Section 4901.18, Revised Code, of  
Ohio Power Company to Amend its Interconnection 
Tariff to Comply with Changes Adopted in OAC Chapter 
4901:1-22, Case No. 14-1609-EL-ATA  

   
Dear Ms. McNeal: 
 
On September 12, 2014, Ohio Power Company (AEP Ohio) filed an Application to 
initiate this case.  Today, the Company filed a new application in Case No. 16-
1730-EL-ATA that supersedes this application.  Therefore, the Company 
withdraws the application and requests that this case be dismissed. 
 
Thank you for your attention to this matter. 

       
Regards, 

 
 /s/ Steven T. Nourse   
Steven T. Nourse 
Senior Counsel  
American Electric Power Service 
Corporation 
1 Riverside Plaza, 29th Floor 
Columbus, Ohio 43215 
Telephone: (614) 716-1608 
Facsimile: (614) 717-2950 
E-mail: stnourse@aep.com 

 

Steven T. Nourse 
Senior Counsel – 
Regulatory Services 
(614) 716-1608 (P) 
(614) 716-2014 (F) 
stnourse@aep.com 
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